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Call to Order: 10:15 am

WELCOME!  
Attendants: Mickey Danforth, Jessica Watson-Coleman, Johanna Perez, Sherri Cline, Becky Loudermilk, Audrey Hayes, Patricia Cummings, Jane Lohmeyer, Mindy Hiatt, Jill Sayers, Terri Nagel, Sidney Allen, Bev Staub, Allie Staub, Mary Sorrels, Leah Morgan, Jennifer Carrico, Suzanne Finn ,  Addie Simpson, Marcia Carson, Susan Wenger, Tania Said, Laurel Campbell, Clyde Gaw 
Absent:  Ann Stanley,  Emma Said, Deena Church, Trish Korte, Kevin Schultz, Steve Gruenert, Michelle Chastain, Ricki Gibson, Herb Eveland. Gayle Holtman, Marjorie Manifold
Introductions/Announcements:  Jessica Watson married and is now Watson-Coleman.
Mickie Danforth is due with a baby boy August 20-2013

Sidney Allen pinned Jennifer Carrico as District 6 representative and Suzanne Finn as student representative and gave procedural binders to each.
All attendees introduce themselves as there are new members present

Secretary’s Report (Buffy Rogers) Minutes were read and Marcia Carson moved to accept the minutes as read, Patti Cummings 2nd, unanimous approval
Treasurer’s Report (Addie Simpson) New information was given out:  Addie’s address sheet (blue), AEAI reimbursement form.  Use this form: circle your account information so monies come out of that account. Treasurer’s report was read and filed.  The Wells Fargo representative talked to Addie. For Old National Savings there were no statements.  As explained by Leah Morgan AEAI may have switched to 5th/3rd, older statement sent by Terri Nagel has the account number on it. The Wells Fargo account funds scholarships. Allie said forms are available on website.  We have until Aug to file taxes. Tania Said asked if the tax refund is an annual event, as part of our income this year was a tax refund? Sidney explained the tax refund was a prior penalty: the raffle portion of the convention income was filed later, a $3500 fine was incurred. It was paid by Debbie Huffman knowing it would be refunded when the 190Z went through.  It took months to be refunded.  There is a huge fluctuation in income due to dues intake. Jane Lohmeyer moved to approve the report, Terri Nagel 2nd unanimous approval.
President’s Report (Sidney Allen) 
YAM celebration was very successful.  Mindy was relentless in her reminders: it worked.  Our numbers were larger than the previous year.  Congrats!
Asked Glenda Ritz about RISE: DOE does not support RISE and can return to the Charlotte Danielson 1234 method of evaluation next year.

Membership lost 50 members over last year.  We are affiliated with National: though dues are $80 we get $18 back.  Our budget was increased by $6650 this past  year.  AEAI will need an audit this year.  Use your budget frugally.    Delegates to the NAEA national convention: $2300.00 pays room, board, airline fees. All else is on attending members.  Sidney will be very strict about increase in budget requests.  Sidney suggested districts open workshops for non-members but charge a fee: $20 for non-members and $5 for members. Jill suggested choosing one teacher in each county to take the workshop for free and out of 8 chosen, 4 joined AEAI.
Per Jane Lohmeyer: Fall contact goes out to every teacher in state, perhaps if we focus on YAM, that would encourage them to join  AEAI so they could participate in YAM. Royal made an offer of 2x per year, if you join AEAI they will send the teachers a set of brushes. (Sept and before YAM).
NAEA has agreed to establish a student division.
Making Ideas Happen by Scott Belsky    End your report with an action step.  Per Bev the first 3 chapters are a struggle but after that, is all good.

Next meeting is Marriott EAST.

NAEA Western Region Leadership Forum meeting is an opportunity to get new ideas for our state.  Attendees are excited about art ed and their states and shared ideas. 1day is advocacy presentation and museum educators and national common core.  AEAI provides financial subsistence to pay registration and one room for 4 people. This year is in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma on June 20th.  May 15th is the deadline to tell Sidney if you would like to attend.  Marcia Carson suggested that people should go before they are at the top of the Exec board; she highly recommend younger members go. Terri Nagel said it was a pivotal moment for exchange of information.  People carpooled to share expenses.
The SWASO(from the Indiana Arts Commission) grant:  Sidney submitted intent. IAC will reissue under a technical assistance program for 1 year. We were in the fundable range. IAC will award grant in June.  Sidney is writing for another grant per Mary Sorrels.

Pres Elect  (Bev Staub) Thanks to everyone for YAM.  Accepted a reward of merit and special recognition award for last year’s YAM at NAEA Convention.  Delegates’ assembly was attended by Sidney Allen and Bev Staub.  2 days were spent reviewing position statements: Arts integration, visual arts and relation to CTE, teacher evaluations and student growth, student assessment.  Comments are made on statements posted around room.  Many bright people attended and were exciting to work with.  Action statement for today: make connection with Royal for increasing membership.
Past President’s Report: (Terri Nagel)  Arts networking and Conference Activities:  Looking at conference opportunities in Fort Wayne for 2014, talking with St Francis,  FWMoA, IPFW about possibilities. October end as meeting date for convention in FW.  Steve  Gruenert and TN talked about RISE Rubric and proposed a music rubric to be used for art.  Asked members of board to review: areas of elaboration. Jane Lohmeyer indicated we should use the website so other people can make comments as long as what is listed is a proposed rubric.  Allie Staub added it to the website:  under Resources on Website “Proposed Rubric for Art Educators”
Terri proposed we look at the FAME consent agenda referendum voting. 1st 6 items were voted on and it cut an hour of meeting time; something to consider for AEAI meetings/Committee Reports
Awards Committee (Marcia Carson)  Marcia is collecting nominations and has received  2 so far:  deadline is extended to June 15.  It is a moment of glory so nominate a deserving person.  Ask your principal to nominate if you do not want to.   Sometimes we have 10-12 people in each category. Marcia waits until all letters are ready to mail them out.  Allie will post the nomination form on the front page of the website with an update on what the form is for.  We have a nominee that is a K12 person.  Though we base our awards on NAEA, we do not have to hold to that.  Whatever category you are nominated in you have to teach 50%. Because she teaches 1/3 in each we need to change bylaws.  Add categories k12 and special needs to awards will be brought up in new business.
Advocacy Committee (Clyde Gaw) Enjoys all aspects of teaching young children.  2005 Leah took him on a long walk and he agreed to become the AEAI advocate.  How deep the rabbit hole…layers are multifaceted and complex.  He believes we should reject Common Core; it is not teacher but business driven.  It is a way to track teacher and student data, it homogenizes the education experience. It ignores students’ special capacities, abilities and understandings, marginalizing art and subcontracting art teaching.  Atlanta cheating scandal: Michelle Rhee is covering a cheating scandal in her schools. Bev Staub April 4 Indianapolis Star said don’t evaluate teachers based on test scores.  Clyde said,  in TED talks, Bill Gates is back pedaling on his statements.
David Coleman said to the NY people don’t care what you think or feel; it is irrational to not includ more literature, more informational literature.  Science and Art can be used to design an entire curriculum.

Voucher bill is going to pass.  Senator Luke Kenley is our friend as he is trying to hold it up.  It will be 100,000,000 in a short while.  Most of the art classes are in the public schools.  Will post a movie on the advocacy website; Chris Tiafim. We need to move away from standardization and homogenization.
Nomination Committee (Terri Nagel) no vacancies, no nominations Herb Eveland is still continuing as retired rep
Publicity Committee (Jane Lohmeyer) Contact is going to press Mon or Tues.  She is concerned about lagging information.  Next issue is the Fall convention information.  Deadline will be within a pocket of time July 15.  Content needs to be exciting and ideas for beefing up the reports to inspire membership.  District activities are not the only thing to report on; make it engaging.  Workshops outside of AEAI would be ok.   The contact should be a resource for teachers.  Liaisons can help come up with the information. Keep photos and text separate when you email them to her.  Title documents with district or division as well as title of magazine Spring or Fall, 
Conference Committee (Jill Sayers, Mary Sorrels)  We have gotten Jessica Balsley (The Art of Ed) and Olivia Gude for our keynotes.  We are still working on the artist keynote.  We asked for Chuck Close to Skype the conference but have not confirmed.  Other ideas are Robert Sabuda, Lisa Moralez, and Linda Ragsdale.  We could still use some presentations to round out the schedule.  Vendors – We began notifying them.  At NAEA postcards were passed to vendors with date and contact information.  None confirmed as of today, next step is phoning them.  Student reps need to staff the scholarship raffle table.  Suzanne Finn asked to arrange volunteers in a 2 hour schedule.  We are considering  a convention rate of 2/3 contingent on a donation of 6 service hours during the convention.  They would pay the full cost and then be reimbursed after the convention after requirements are fulfilled.  Silent Auction will be jewelry.  Each board member needs to donate 2 jewelry pieces for the event.  Advise Jill by Sept 1st what you are donating and send Sidney Allen a picture as she is making the flyers to go with each piece.  Auction items will be displayed near registration and will close at 9PM Saturday; People can pay that night or on Sunday.  Artisan Gallery - $30/table for making small artworks.  Artisans keep the profits.  Vendors may opt to be open during this time for an additional fee.  Saturday District reps: 8-9:15AM plan an activity for group art project, make and take.  Jill needs to know your activity information.  Division reps:  11:10-11:35AM: a more casual presentation of item of interest for your area (no supplies should be needed for this).  Get sponsorships to help offset costs...  Space for fellows to meet informally will be arranged.  They could benefit the balance of the organization with plans to help AEAI.  Marcia Carson was asked to set up a program for them…
Youth Art Month Committee (Mindy Hiatt, Allie Staub) Mindy thanked all who helped. There were a few less people in attendance, more in participation.  Mindy is working on accumulating articles of any art celebrations in district:  Newspaper articles, photos. Submit throughout the year to continue celebration of youth art through out the year. Jane Lohmeyer suggested getting the artwork to Indianapolis by carpool with in the district to increase participation.  
Membership Committee (Ann Stanley) emailed lists of members in alphabetical and district order
Old Business:
Swaso grant: we are in the fundable range and will find out more, including official notice late June.
New Business
Tania Said has a proposal:  Museum Ed Div Fellows or similar.  The idea comes from a group of members who are concerned about more museum professionals’engagement in AEAI.  They are as follows:

         Cathy Burton, Beeler Family Director of Education, Eiteljorg Museum of American Indians and Western Art,         

          Indianapolis     
Jaydene O’Donoghue, Art Teacher, Eastern Hancock Middle School, Eastern Hancock Schools, Charlottesville
Gloria Ruff, Bauer Museum of Art, Valparaiso University, Valparaiso
Tania Said, Director of Education, David Owsley Museum of Art, Ball State University, Muncie, Indiana (AEAI Museum Education Division Chair)
Kim Wuest, Art Teacher, Art Teacher, Bunker Hill Elementary, Franklin Township, Indianapolis
Membership is a concern to us all. Engage more museum educators; less than 5 attended the 2012 convention.   Tania proposed funding from Museum budget to provide an honorarium for presenting at the convention.  An award letter would include that the awardees have to declare the honorarium on their own taxes.  Marcia wanted to be sure that there was not confusion with the Fellow title being confused with the Distinguished Fellows who have given years of service to the organization.  Why does Museum Ed need this to increase membership and participation?  The application process designates who would be able to acquire the distinguishing award of becoming a fellow.   People with like interests, become networkers, collaborators,  conversation-starters. Leah suggested a different title than Fellow.  Division money should not be used to support this. Getting corporate sponsorship or grant money to do this would work.  Sidney believed that when the Teachers as Artists , done by Sandy Hall, was within the constitution as beneficial to Middle School.  There is a need to investigate further. Tania moved that we accept the proposed program to be considered for the next conference. Jane seconded. discussion above.  Marcia moved to table discussion until next meeting, Suzanne Finn 2nd unanimous approval.  Tania agreed to work through alternatives with the working group and present again at the next meeting.
Teri Nagel proposal for Grand Wayne convention center Nov 6-8th Thursday, Friday, Sat. at same rates as 2010.  She suggests a Friday evening reception with light hors d’oeuvres.  Division walls are expandable to adjust room sizes.  The Center provides flexibility in planning.  She proposed a “Teachers as Artists” closing reception and workshops after the convention at Fort Wayne.   End at noon on Saturday at the convention center. 

Sit down lunch @ $17 / person, plated dinner @$27/person.   ironing out details about equipment. $109/night single occupancy 3.5 star Hilton.  Terri  will send an attachment to members  Terri moved that we use the Grand Wayne Convention Center as our venue for the 2014, Marcia 2nd.  Discussion: dates of convention are still under consideration due to vendor and keynote speaker conflicts.  Laurel Campbell suggested that members need to indicate what they can attend; not pay for food.  Voting only on venue,  received unanimous approval.
Jill proposed for 1 year having a retired member rate of between 2/3 and ¾ with an in turn payment of time then reimbursement afterward.  Jane suggests tabling until amount of time resolved.   Marcia:  paying members back is touchy issue.  We can offer a reduced rate but not payment.  Motion amended to move to offer a reduced rate for retired members who volunteer their time.

Jill moved Patricia Cummins 2nd unanimous approval.

InSEA/USSEA (Marjorie Manifold) Leah Morgan promotes social agendas, partner org with NAEA.  Lifetime membership is $200. InSEA Australia summer 2014.  USSEA  is interested in an art exchange.  Digital art exchange would work well.
Sid moved to approve all reports after meeting. Terri Nagel 2nd unanimous approval
VSA Arts of Indiana (Gayle Holtman) no report
District Representative Reports


District 1 (Patricia Cummings- Jill Sayers)  Bonnie Zimmer had her work on display at IUN.  We brought Tricia Fuglestad to our district to teach about Creating with iPads in the art room.  The workshop was sold out and appreciated by all.  Lascaux Caves art educator field trip to the Field Museum had to be rescheduled for the summer.  We are having our annual Spring luncheon at Moon Tree Studios. April 27th in Plymouth and then from 1-4 PM there will be a Strathmore paper and Gamblin Artist Colors workshop.  We are planning an art day for painting and drawing at Talltree Arboretum, July 16th.

District 2 (Deena Church-, Susan Wenger) Contacted district members regarding YAM, met our goal and double the student art submissions.  New goal is to increase it even more for 2014!  Providing the resources for getting the artwork to the Statehouse and back to the art teachers was a huge success in getting many art teachers to participate. Offered to deliver and pick up.  Students came to school next day with medals around their necks though teachers did not expect them to go:  doubled participation.

District 3 (Sherri Cline-Audrey Hays) Actions to grow membership: We plan to contact teachers who are non-members and promote membership. Meet and greet scheduled for June 12th and June 19th. They prepared bags of goodies with membership forms in them. Activities are planned: one in the northern area of our district, and one in the southern area. We hope to meet teachers and promote membership. Baloongenuity would like to do a workshop with District 4 in Sept. Mounds state park nature hike.


District 4 (Johanna Perez-Becky Loudermilk) Johanna and I have been planning our summer activities which we hope to kick off in May 11 with an open house at Turkey Run Schools. Bring lesson plans on a jump drive. Fishers June 15 repeat.  This is posted on website and sent to the listserv.  We have our first three meetings planned and are looking to expand our outreach into the other counties of District 4 throughout the summer and fall.  Altered books workshop is planned with date TBA before Dec.

District 5 (Emma Said - Mickie Danforth) Yam: Kudos to all.  A workshop is scheduled for May 18:  curriculum exchange at the end of the school year and June 8 glassblowing workshop. They compiled the entire school list organized by county. Assembled welcome packets and sent to superintendents to forward to school art teachers.  As the largest district they are focusing on the membership.  In packet: AEAI Info district, YAM award nominations.  They will send the list to other members digitally so they can contact each other as part of a community.  Contacted sponsors but have not gotten responses.  Placemats are being made for convention, 400, and working on table decorations.
District 6 (Jennifer Carrico) compiled teachers list for district 6.  She has a great website weareteachers.com for grants.  Received a Clorox grant from that site.
District 7 (Trish Korte - Kevin Schultz) absent Grants/Public Support Connections: April 18, Thursday, at 6 pm.  Kevin and I will be presenting the Art Teachers in Henryville the generous donation of gift cards from United Art and the Art Education Association of Indiana. They are holding an “Evening of Excellence” it involves the student art show, the science fair, student literature readings, and library open house.  It’s at Henryville Elementary, 215 North Ferguson Street, Henryville, IN.  They will also have a public showing of their “Wall of Love” ceramic mural that is in progress which is a post-tornado school-wide art project.
Technology  (Leah Morgan) gmail listserv anyone can be on it just sign up.  If you send email address you can be invited to join but she cannot repeat invitations.  Learning connections account through the IDOE is also available for resources.  Workshops can be added to the list serve.  Sidney will resend to Leah.
Webmaster: (Allie Staub)  Mid-March drop in site visitation. Convention, membership and Contact are the 3 things that are most visited.  Keep sending her stuff updated web yesterday.  Title emails AEAIWEB.  Tell her what page to put it on.  Tell her how to take blogspots off.
Division Representative Reports 


Higher Education (Laurel Campbell) REPAII did not pass yet.  Students still need a degree in Art Ed to get their teaching license.   Praxis test only allows an adjunct license with lots of red tape surrounding it.   Per Jane Lohmeyer a number of superintendents have no intention of hiring anyone who does not have a teaching degree. Per a woman at Penn State, the bill passed in their state with no drop in student submissions.  The Child Art Exchange through USSEA

Supervision/Administration (Steve Gruenert) no report
Student Representative (Suzanne Finn) no report. She needs ideas of how to gather information to report on.
Elementary Representative (Jessica Watson-Coleman) presented how to use IMA  Art conservators at Metropolitan Museum of Art and NYU.  IMA giving free space for bring workshop on bringing art conservation to the class room.  On May 31st AEAI members will get lesson plans and it is on the same day as Final Fridays at the IMA.
Middle School Representative (Michele Chastain)absent  repor was made available but not read.
Secondary Representative (Ricki Gibson) no report
Museum Education Representative (Tania Said Schuler) ee new business proposal, report was made available but not read.
Retired Art Teachers Representative (Herb Eveland-resigned, but still willing to serve) no report
Adjourn- lunch on your own
Meeting ended at 2:10 PM
Next Meeting: 
Saturday June 15th- Indianapolis Marriott East 
“My theme for my tenure as Superintendent is Imagining the Possibilities---Making them Happen----Together we will!

Glenda Ritz

